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chapter with the official opening of our Ebene zer Hall as an Indoor 

Hockey, Netball and Tennis facility;  when the Astro floodlights were 

officially switched on for  the first time and the first games ɀ under 

our own lights ɀ were played. 

 

The lights will extend playing time ς especially before school and after dark 

in winter.  The installation of a floor, netting, side and back boards in the 

hall now make this a suitable venue for indoor hockey (and our booking 

sheet is rapidly filling up) and indoor tennis and netball.  No more cancelled 

matches because of wet courts! 

The event was marked with a very informal function arranged by the PTA 

and a number of show matches on both surfaces.  While the matches were 

friendly and internal, the competitive spirit was definitely present, 

especially between the coaches team and the girls! 

wƘŜƴƛǎƘ DƛǊƭǎΩ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ 

conscious of having to look after these so that we can continue to provide 

excellent facilities for Rhenishers years into the future. 
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0ÌÅÁÓÅ 4ÁËÅ .ÏÔÅ 

1. Re-registration forms for learners who will return 

in 2019 were due on Friday 12 October.  If you 

have not returned your form it will be assumed 

that your daughter will not be returning in 2019 

and her place will be offered to someone on the 

waiting list. 

 

2. School Yearbook 2018 

Purchase the 2018 yearbook (R120) on the Karri 

App.  This will be delivered by the end of the fourth 

term. 

Buy one now to avoid disappointment. 

 

3. Events from the Calendar: 

¶ Grade 10s have a compulsory 2 hour 

maths lesson after school next week.  

Individual teachers have arranged times 

with their classes for Monday, Wednesday 

or Thursday. 

¶ Grade 10s Life Sciences Outing on 

Wednesday and Thursday 

¶ Mini MUN debate at Rhenish on Monday. 

¶ LC Superstars on Tuesday 6:30pm for 

7:00pm. 
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¢ƘŜ ƴŜǿ ƘƻǎǘŜƭ [ŜŀǊƴŜǊ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ŀ άƭŀǎǘ ǎǳǇǇŜǊέ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ 

matrics on 25 September.   

On the menu:  Chicken schnitzel with cheese sauce and an assortment of 

veggies with a chocolate brownie for dessert. 

Each of the matric hostellites was given a potted succulent as a farewell 

gift. 
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Before the start of the 

September holidays, twenty 

girls departed on the first 

History tour organised for 

Rhenishers. The group of Grade 

10 and 11 History learners, 

fueled by the enthusiasm of our 

Deputy Principal, Mrs Kroon 

(also a History teacher), 

departed from Cape Town 

International.  Destination - 

Gauteng. 

On arrival, our first stop was 

Freedom Park.  We went on a 

tour of the building and its 

gardens where we gained some 

insight into our country's 

cultural heritage and diversity. 

Although the heat was quite a 

shock to us all, having left a 

wintery Cape Town that 

morning, we proceeded on our 

tour with eager enthusiasm. 

Next on the trail was the 

Voortrekker Monument.  We 

learnt the meaning of the 

various murals, walked up all 

130 stairs and admired the architecture from above.  The visit ended with a brief walk through the bottom half of the museum.  

Pretty exhausted, we made our way to our accommodation where we enjoyed a great braai that we all helped put together.  

Day 2 dawned really early with the prospect of loads of fun at Gold Reef City.  This day was designed to be more about fun and 

ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ǘƘŀƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅΦ  wƘŜƴƛǎƘΣ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ƳŀŘŜ history as we went on all the rides and boats. 

Lunch and more rides were followed by a homeward bound trip to Pretoria in a thunderstorm.  Back at our accommodation, we 

watched the impressive lightning, listened to the thunder and then fell fast asleep after a day well spent.   

The next day was far more subdued and we were back to the real business of our trip.  First on the agenda was a very humbling 

visit to the Apartheid museum.  We walked through the museum with guides talking us through the various displays and met 

IŜŎǘƻǊ tƛŜǘŜǊǎƻƴΩǎ ǎƛǎǘŜǊΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŀǎ ŘŜŦƛƴƛǘŜƭȅ ŀ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǘǊƛǇΦ 

After a lunch in the museum, we proceeded to Soweto, where we saw the FNB stadium and the Orlando towers.  

The flight home gave us a chance to reflect on our tour. It was the perfect balance of education, fun and a little bit of drama. We 

hope that this tour will become an annual affair. We loved every minute of it. We want to thank Mrs Kroon and Rhenish for the 

amazing experience. 

Jenna Scholtz 
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At the start of the school break, a group of our athletes set 

off for Mossel Bay to participate in the Punt High Top 10 

Meeting. 

While the rest of the Rhenish girls were on holiday, the 

athletes ς accompanied by Mr van der Hooven and Ms 

Senekal ς worked hard on the track at Mossel Bay. 

3 Gold 

4 Silver 

2 Bronze 

We also achieved an overall 6th position, out of the 23 

schools competing.  We even managed to beat Paul Roos! 

Congratulations to all the participating athletes.  We are so 

looking ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǘƻƳƻǊǊƻǿΩǎ άIŜƭŘŜǊōƻǎŎƘέ ŀǘƘƭŜǘƛŎǎ 

meeting and we hope to see all of our supporters there. 

R10 entry for parents, R5 for learners not in uniform. 

Mr Paul van der Hoven 

 

3ÃÉÅÎÃÅ "ÏÆÆ )ÍÐÒÅÓÓÅÓ 
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Chloë Winter represented RƘŜƴƛǎƘ DƛǊƭǎΩ IƛƎh and the Stellenbosch 

Region at the National Science Fair during the school break.  She 

won a silver medal as well as an award for the most innovative 

industrial engineering project.  For this accolade, she also won a 

laptop.  Congratulations, Chloë, on an awesome achievement. 

 


